

2200 Energy Drive | Canonsburg, PA 15317

844-MVP-TALK | mail@mountainvalleypipeline.info

www.mountainvalleypipeline.info

By Email and FTP Site

February 19, 2021

Adam Fannin
Senior Project Manager
Huntington District
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
502 Eighth Street
Huntington, West Virginia 27501

Jared Pritts
Regulatory Specialist
Pittsburgh District
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
2200 William S. Moore Federal Building
1000 Liberty Avenue
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15222

Todd Miller Chief, Southern Section Norfolk District U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 803 Front Street Norfolk, Virginia 23510 Steven Hardwick VWP Coordinator Va. Dep. of Environmental Quality 1111 E. Main Street

Suite 1400

Richmond, Virginia 23219

Randy Owen
Deputy Chief, Habitat Management
Virginia Marine Resources Commission
Building 96
380 Fenwick Road
Fort Monroe, Virginia 23651

Re: Mountain Valley Pipeline Project

USACE Nos: LRH-2015-00592-GBR; LPR-2015-798; NAO-2017-0898

VMRC No: 2017-1609

Dear Messrs. Fannin, Pritts, Miller, Hardwick, and Owen:

Mountain Valley Pipeline is pleased to submit enclosed application package to your respective agencies.

Firstly, the package provides an application to the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE) for an Individual Permit under Section 404 of the Clean Water Act and Section 10 of the Rivers and Harbors Act. This application is submitted jointly to the Huntington, Pittsburgh, and Norfolk Districts.

Second, Virginia law requires that applicants seeking a Clean Water Act Section 404 permit from the USACE submit a joint permit application to the USACE and to the state resource agencies

Messrs. Fannin, Pritts, Miller, Hardwick, and Owen February 19, 2021 Page 2

with jurisdiction over state waters. To comply with that requirement, the package includes (1) an application to the Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (VDEQ) for a Virginia Water Protection Permit and (2) an application to the Virginia Marine Resources Commission (VMRC) to modify the Project's existing subaqueous lands permit.

Please be advised that requests for water quality certification will be submitted to VDEQ and WVDEP at a later date.

Due to the large size of the application package, it is being provided to the USACE through the DoD SAFE system. The materials are provided to VDEQ and VMRC through the VitaShare system. Hard copies of all or any portion of the application package will be provided at your request.

The Mountain Valley Pipeline project team looks forward to working with you through the respective permitting processes. We welcome any comments or questions you may have regarding the enclosed information. Please feel free to contact me at (724) 873-3009 or MHoover@equitransmidstream.com.

Respectfully submitted, MOUNTAIN VALLEY PIPELINE, LLC by and through its operator, EQM Gathering Opco, LLC By:

Matthew S. Hoover

Environmental Permitting Supervisor

Enclosure (as stated)

cc: Teresa Spagna, USACE
Kayla Osborne, USACE
Kathy Emery, WVDEP
Scott Mandirola, WVDEP
Brian Bridgewater, WVDEP
Melanie Davenport, VDEQ
Dave Davis, VDEQ
FERC Docket CP21-57